

Dilan Says Good-Government Groups Giving Cuomo Cover

By Nick Reisman 
March 14, 2012 at 12:48 pm
Senate Democrats are not happy today.

That much is clear as the newly drawn and revised political maps for redistricting will be voted on today and as a constitutional amendment does not include the 2010 prisoner count law that benefited them, but hurt Senate Republicans.

Gov. Andrew Cuomo has said lawmakers have made “progress” on the revised lines released Sunday night, but said he would veto them without an amendment and statute creating an overhauled independent process.

It’s a procedure that’s been endorsed by good-government groups Citizens Union and the League of Women Voters because, as they see it, it’s the best way to garner some sort of long-term reform of a highly political process. But Sen. Martin Diland, D-Brooklyn, doesn’t it see it that way.

“It appears to me that at this time he may be using at least two good government groups for cover and it looks like they have retreated,” Dilan said after the final LATFOR meeting wrapped this morning. “I think that it would be unfortunate if he signs these lines and therefore if he does I think that if he does he would have went back on his word.”
Common Cause and NYPIRG have been criticized th constitutional amendment, saying the courts are best equipped to draw the lines.

But both CU and the League of Women Voters believe this year is the best opportunity for a change in how political boundaries are drawn.

Citizen Union’s Dick Dadey has strenuously denied that his group is giving Cuomo any political cover in backing the amendment. 

Meanwhile, a lawyer for the Assembly Democrats insists that even though the prisoner count law of 2010 isn’t in the proposed constitutional amendment, passage of the measure won’t impact how redistricting is conducted in 2022.

But Sen. Michael Nozzolio, the GOP co-chair on redistricting, seemed to suggest to reporters that the future of the law as uncertain.

“That law is something that had been thrust upon us,” Nozzolio said. “We had no user manual in terms of how to comply with the regulation. There was no guidance whatsoever. If that law is to continue it is absolutely necessary that additional regulatory guidance is given.”
Of course, the ironic post script here is that Senate Democrats could have changed the redistricting law during their two-year stint in the majority, but failed to do so. 
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